PPCMA Update (03-06-10)
Dear PPCMA Members:
Pecan Plantation: “A Crisis in Governance”
On the eve of a very heated and emotionally charged election, which has been fraught with controversy and divisiveness, special interest propaganda, etc., yet another example arises which clearly demonstrates the means to which those that have controlled Pecan Plantation for so very long will stoop to in order to preserve their iron grip on this community. Last night, an individual came forth with a written signed statement that he had received a “PGGA Candidate Endorsement Letter” along with his official voting material and ballots, all contained within the official PPOA envelope! Last night, this individual spoke with Board Candidate Bev Hayes at about 8:45 pm and later hand delivered his statement in person to PPOA President John McComas at approximately 10 pm. 

Out of fear of reprisal and retaliation, which is easily understood based on the viciousness and vindictiveness of some of the individuals involved, this member has requested that PPCMA withhold his name. President McComas did, however, meet personally with the individual, and certainly knows who this has come from. To view the member’s handwritten statement, for which his permission has been granted, please use the link below. This is yet another appalling sign of the crisis in governance that exists within Pecan Plantation!
http://www.ppcma.org/PP_Info/Misc_Info/PGGA_Issue.pdf
In response to this shocking turn of events, Board Candidate Bev Hayes and her husband Percy sent the following letter to President John McComas and the Board of Directors.

John, 

After the occurrence last night when a Pecan member (who we never met, never even heard of), unsolicited, advised that he had received a PGGA candidate endorsement flyer in his PPOA ballot envelope, we are extremely concerned about how the preparation of the ballot envelopes was handled.  

 

This gentleman, accompanied by my husband, Percy, came to your home with his written, signed and dated document (of which you have a copy) outlining the specifics of the contents of his ballot envelope and the circumstances which lead up to the discovery. He perceived this as an obvious violation of election statutes and ethics and thus, his notification.    Even though, this member was willing to meet with you, at this time, he has requested to remain anonymous, if possible, because he is concerned about retaliation.  

 

Immediately, we want the names of any persons in attendance, including every member of the election committee who was involved in assembling the election ballot envelopes, as well as any one else who handled these envelopes before they were delivered to the post office. 

 

First, we had Jim MacLea telling members to get additional ballots from Carla and revote (in which Michael and Carla were complicit). This has all the characteristics of "stuffing the ballot".  After Chester Howard and I notified you of this violation, you had to intervene and stop this miscarriage.

 

Next, we have an election committee which consisted of at least 14 staunch PGGA public candidate endorsee members, which included an assistant senior judge (who has since resigned).  We have identified at least 6 additional known PGGA members.  PGGA represents almost 50% of the election committee.  Yet, when Chester Howard and I presented this information and ask for a time waiver for having our own poll watchers, we were denied by the BOD.  

 

Now, we have discovered PGGA candidate flyers have been stuffed in the PPOA ballot envelopes which were mailed to members. This makes us wonder what else is going on that we haven't discovered which may affect the outcome of this election.

 

John, this is disgraceful and serious.  We are extremely disappointed to see how low some people will stoop to win an election.  We have never been exposed to such behavior as this anywhere - until now!  We will see this through to resolution. 

 

As the President of the PPOA BOD and the officer in charge of this election, we are counting on your assistance to correct this malicious behavior.  

 

Thank you,
 

Percy and Bev Hayes

It remains to be seen how this will all be dealt with and where this issue will wind up going. Make no mistake; this is obviously a very serious matter. In the interim, PPCMA would ask any members that received this PGGA endorsement letter with the official PPOA voting material to please let us know. Rest assured your identity will remain confidential. Also, it has already come to our attention that some members received an incorrect number of ballots, i.e. where they own multiple lots but only received one ballot. While this is most likely a matter of ongoing staff incompetence as this seems to come up each year, we would also be interested to know about any other cases where this has occurred.  

The 3 pm Annual Meeting this afternoon at the Clubhouse should certainly be interesting, to say the least!

Thanks for reading and helping to "spread the word!"

Thank you,


PPCMA Advisory Council 

Jim Allen

Kate Dodd

John Gehring

Steve Haines
Bev Hayes

Ray Stallings
Dan White
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